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“Today, I returned to Gaza and witnessed firsthand the catastrophic impact of the hostilities. 
The scale of destruction is immense, the humanitarian needs are colossal and soaring, and 
civilians continue to bear the brunt of this conflict. I unequivocally condemn the horrifying 
civilian death toll in Gaza. 
 
During my visit, I met with the heads of UN agencies and our dedicated staff working tirelessly 
in extremely challenging conditions. Their commitment and bravery in providing critical 
support to those in need is truly commendable.  
 
I also had the opportunity to visit a Polio vaccination center. Its reemergence represents yet 
another threat to the children in the Gaza Strip. I welcome the humanitarian pauses to allow 
for the vaccination campaigns to take place. 
 
Every day that passes puts more lives in danger. On this note, I condemn the tragic killing of 
six hostages in Gaza by Palestinian armed groups. I reiterate my call for an immediate 
humanitarian ceasefire and urge all sides to reach an agreement that will bring about an 
immediate release of all hostages and a humanitarian ceasefire.  
 
I continue to be engaged with all stakeholders towards these objectives. A deal is crucial to 
saving lives, reducing regional tensions and enabling the UN, in cooperation with the 
Palestinian Authority, to accelerate efforts to address the pressing needs of Gaza’s 
population. 
 
The ongoing conflict has destroyed the lives of countless families. It must stop.” 
 
[ENDS]  


